
 
Message to my Elizabeth Neighbors,  
 
With the resignation of Mayor Nick Snively to pursue new career goals, the Board of Trustees has appointed 
me to serve as your new Mayor. I am honored and humbled to take on this role and look forward to continuing 
the work I and my fellow Trustees have been doing on behalf of the Town and surrounding community. Among 
other projects this year, we are advancing efforts to establish a community and senior center through grant 
opportunities, the initial design concepts of which were completed with the help of a team of graduate architectural 
students through the University of Colorado-Denver. This exciting project incorporates input derived from well-attended 
public meetings over the course of many months as various scenarios were explored. The Board is also strengthening 
closer collaboration with our advisory Main Street Board and the Historical Advisory Board to achieve goals that preserve 
the rich heritage and small-town charm that make Elizabeth so very special to residents and visitors alike.    
Citizen involvement is an essential component of keeping our community strong, and there are many ways in which to 
become an important part. The Community Development Department compiles a list of volunteer opportunities and 
welcomes your support. The more we can engage the valued service and brilliant ideas of community members, the more 
acts of kindness and wonderful projects can emerge that affirm our values amidst an atmosphere of growth pressure and 
changing times. I invite you to consider these opportunities to discover how important your participation can be, not only 
to our community of neighbors, but to your increased enjoyment of living here.  
I am excited to serve you in this new role, and look forward to the outreach that you share, your ideas, suggestions, and 
concerns. We are all blessed to call Elizabeth home, as I have since 1990, and together we will ensure that it remains as 
special for future generations as we treasure it today.  
 
Tammy Payne  
Mayor 

 
  

What is this? 
“The Elizabeth Police Department has launched a new program named 
the Citizen Welfare Program. This free program allows Officers to call 

the program’s clients to ensure they are okay. If an Officer cannot reach the client by phone, another phone call will be 
made to the client’s emergency contact. If the emergency contact does not know why the client did not answer the 
Officer’s phone calls, an Officer may visit the client’s home to check on them. The program aims to strengthen the Police 
Department’s service to our citizens and prioritize their safety and well-being.” 
If anyone is interested or has questions, they can call EPD at (303)646-4664 or through our Non-Emergency Dispatch at 
(303) 660-7500, and they should ask to speak to an EPD Officer and reference the Citizen Welfare Program.  
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COLORADO ELIZABETH 

The Town of Elizabeth is looking for dedicated 
individuals to apply for open positions within 
the Town’s Police Department as well as Public 
Works.  These positions require individuals 
with a solid understanding of the meaning of 
helping the public and who have a calling for 
civic duty that is extremely rewarding.  The 
Town is fortunate to have a small, dedicated 
staff that works constantly to support the 
organization and the community.  Admittedly, 
our compensation and benefits are different 
than other competing jurisdictions, but 
employees who have left often return because 
of the Town of Elizabeth, its staff, and the 
community.  Please consider applying to join 
our team! 

MARK YOUR 
CALENDARS! 
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